JACKSONVILLE SCHOOL OF BRIDGE BOARD MEETING
MAY 19, 2022

The meeting was called to order at 2:30pm by President Jan Madsen. Board members present: Jacquelyn Bates,
Judy Bloch, Margaret Fulton, Craig Hemphill, Monica Heseman, Carol Shotwell, and Nancy Whitmire. Absent with
permission: Bobbie Fost, Mark Franzoni, and Anne Landry. Also present: Jeanne Harlan.

OLD BUSINESS:
Jerry Helms Seminar:
The seminar was a success. JSOB would be agreeable to hosting his seminar again in the future.

Evening Game:
There are no current plans for an evening game. This subject will be held open for future consideration.

NEW BUSINESS:

Tacos and Teams:

Craig Hemphill made a motion that in order for a team to total 9 points, a C player must be a member of the team.
Otherwise, the team is limited to 8 points. Nancy Whitmire seconded the motion. The motion passed.

Table Count Update; Membership:
Average table count for April was 10 tables. Average table count for first two week of May is 11 tables.
Total membership for 2022 is 272.

Lessons:
Ru Terajewicz has postponed her Beginning Bridge Il class from July to October 19, at the request of her students.

Plumbing Issues:
Information continues to be gathered regarding the problems with the bathroom adjacent to the kitchen.

Longest Day:
The Longest Day Alzheimzer’s Fundraiser will be on Friday, June 24™. Pizza will be served before the game.

July 15-17 Tournament:
Planning for the tournament was discussed. There will be two sessions on Friday and Saturday. Swiss on Sunday.

P&L:

Interest on loans provided by members has been lowered from 6% to 3%. Three members were paid off and one
member donated their loan to the club. Net income for April was $7000 which included the $5000 donation.
YTD income is approximately $16,000.

Covid Update:
There may be a summer surge in Covid cases. Everyone is cautioned to be vigilant. Masks are a personal decision.

Margaret Fulton:
Margaret Fulton submitted her resignation from the Board. She is moving to New Smyrna Beach to be near her
daughter. Margaret will be missed and the Board wishes her well on her new adventure.

Nancy Whitmire moved that the meeting be adjourned. Monica Heseman seconded. The meeting was adjourned at
3:30pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Nancy Whitmire, Secretary



